
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

September 13, 2016 
  
The Honorable Ann Kirkpatrick 
201 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, D.C 20515 
 
Re: Pending Legislation to Protect VA Whistleblowers 
  
Dear Representative Kirkpatrick: 
  

The Office of Special Counsel (OSC) has received thousands of whistleblower 
retaliation complaints and disclosures from Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) 
employees. Based on this experience, we write to express our strong support for your 
amendment to H.R. 5620, the VA Accountability First and Appeals Modernization 
Act. Based on our review of the amendment, we believe it will advance the interests 
of VA whistleblowers.  
  

Importantly, the amendment establishes the Office of Accountability and 
Whistleblower Protection (OAWP). OSC’s ongoing work with VA whistleblowers 
will benefit from having a high-level point of contact with the statutory authority to 
identify, correct, and prevent threats to patient care and to discipline those responsible 
for creating them. The establishment of similar offices at other agencies, including the 
Federal Aviation Administration, has significantly improved the whistleblower 
experience at those agencies. And OAWP, with a Senate-confirmed leader, will have 
the authority and a mandate to make a significant difference.  
  

For these and other reasons, we believe your amendment will best advance the 
interests of VA whistleblowers and the Veterans served by the Department.  If you are in 
need of additional information, please contact Adam Miles, Deputy Special Counsel for 
Policy and Congressional Affairs, at 202-254-3607. We appreciate the bipartisan support 
for stronger whistleblower protections for VA employees, as reflected in H.R. 5620, and 
believe this amendment will greatly enhance this effort.   
  
                                                                        Sincerely, 
  
  
  
                                                                        Carolyn N. Lerner 

U.S. OFFICE OF SPECIAL COUNSEL 
1730 M Street, N.W., Suite 300 
Washington, D.C. 20036-4505 
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